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 OUR REF  T2783.4-01/CWI/FCG 

YOUR REF  EN010103 

6 October 2022 
 
 
 
 
The Planning Inspectorate 
National Infrastructure Planning 
Temple Quay House 
2 The Square 
Bristol 
BS1 6PN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Planning Inspectorate 
 
The Proposed Net Zero Teesside Project (EN010103) (the “Project”) 
Deadline 9 Submission 

1. Introduction 

 

1.1 As set out in our previous submissions, we act on behalf of Teesside Gas Processing Plant Limited 

(“TGPP”) and Teesside Gas & Liquids Processing (“TGLP”) in relation to the development consent 

application by Net Zero Teesside Power Limited and Net Zero North Sea Storage Limited (together the 

“Applicants”) for the Project (the “Application” or the “DCO”).  TGLP and TGPP’s interests are 

managed by North Sea Midstream Partners (“NSMP”) and they will hereafter be referred to for ease of 

reading as NSMP. 

2. Request to Speak at Issue Specific Hearing 5 

2.1 On behalf of NSMP, we enumerated various concerns relating to the Project in our previous 

submissions (REP3-018, REP4-043, REP5-041 and REP6-142). Whilst NSMP have continued to 

engage with the Applicants and are in advanced discussions, NSMP would like to request to speak at 

Issue Specific Hearing 5 on the draft Development Consent Order (“dDCO”) on Tuesday 18 October 

2022 in order to reserve our position further should discussions with the Applicants not be resolved 

before the end of the Examination. Our attendance will be virtually via Microsoft Teams.  

3. Draft Development Consent Order 

3.1 We note that the Applicants submitted an updated dDCO at Deadline 8 (REP8-005). This included the 

addition of NSMP as consultee to certain requirements as requested by NSMP. However, the Applicants 

have not amended Table 7 in Schedule 7 of the dDCO. NSMP have previously noted that plot 106 

should not be listed in connection with Work No. 10 and should be removed from this list and instead a 

new Work No. created which grants purely access rights over plot 106 for the purposes of work on plot 

105. This is a critical point for NSMP given the location of this plot and its importance to the wider NSMP 



 Page 2  
 

T2783.4 78545868 3 CWI 

site. It is not necessary for the Applicants to take such broad rights over plot 106 as are granted under 

Work No. 10.  

3.2 NSMP request that the Applicants confirm that this amendment will be made to the dDCO at Deadline 

12. 

 

Yours faithfully 
 

 
For and on behalf of Shepherd and Wedderburn LLP  
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